Abingdon Society of Bellringers

Report of Tower Captain St Nicolas’

To Society AGM 8th April 2014 

 After last year’s excitement we have had a very uneventful year.  We have continued to ring regularly for Sunday services.  The only comment I have is to note the improvement in attendance at practices.  We do need to give some thought to the ropes.  Reg will be raising this in his steeple keeper’s report  

Hugh Bishop

5 April 2014

